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Senator Linda Menard

Alaska State Legislature

Sponsor Statement for SB 129
Senate Bill 129 is a response to a national movement to require fire sprinkler systems in one and two-family dwellings. This legislation does not prohibit Alaskans from choosing to install these systems in their new or existing homes; it simply prohibits any attempt to make them mandatory on a state or local level.
Residential fire sprinkler systems are expensive.  Conservative estimates indicate that Alaskans could expect to pay between 3 to 5 dollars per square foot to have a system included in the construction of their new home
According to the National Association of Home Builders (NAHB), for each additional $1,000 added to the price of a home, 250,000 potential buyers are priced out of the market. The NAHB estimates the entire cost of an average home sprinklers system at $3,000.
Furthermore, changes in residential construction technology over the last twenty years have dramatically dropped the number of fatal fires in the U.S. including Alaska. Code provisions for fire separation, fire blocking and draft stopping, emergency escape and rescue openings, electrical circuit breakers, capacity and outlet spacing, reduced need for space heaters in energy efficient homes and many other improvements have made our homes more “fire safe” without undo financial burden to the homeowner. 
More importantly, please keep in mind the number of private wells owned by families in Alaska. According to the United States Geologic Survey, about 33 percent of residents are on private well water systems. Requiring sprinkler systems would be very problematic for these homeowners. Having a sprinkler system in a home can lead to a requirement for a larger well with increased flow and other modifications, again increasing the financial hardship on a homeowner.
What studies do show is the effectiveness of smoke alarm warning systems in homes. Not only are these devices cheaper to install, but they have a proven track record of saving lives because of early warning. According to the NAHB, builders can install a sufficient smoke alarm system for less than $400.
Senate Bill 129 will continue to allow Alaskan homeowners the opportunity to invest in this additional layer of fire safety while ensuring that it will not become an unnecessary and expensive mandate to be forced on Alaskans regardless of their financial or environmental situation.

I hope you will support this bill and prevent undue financial hardships on potential home owners.
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